REPORT FOR ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
LUDHAM PARISH NEWS
The Parish News continued to be published throughout the pandemic, and remained an important vehicle through which Ludham Surgery, Norfolk County Council, the Looking after Ludham scheme and indeed the villagers themselves could impart important information as well keep in touch during the lockdowns.
It also, I felt, added a touch of normality in very uncertain times, and with the return to more normal times it remains a useful source of information about most that is happening in the village and reaches all households whether they have the internet or not.
The newsletter continues to attract a good number and a good variety of advertisers; advertising for long and short periods.
I would like to thank Ludham Parochial Church council for sponsoring the newsletter, the Parish Council and Methodist church for their generous support as well as many village organisations for their support. 
I would also like to thank all those involved in the distribution the newsletter each month.
I would like to congratulate Parish Cllr Kim Gilden for the excellent village survey which she carried out and will be happy to implement any changes which are suggested as a result of the survey,
Christine Wall
Editor, Ludham Parish News

